Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY * HUMILITY - COMMUNITY

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents and Guardians
Re: Ningaloo

We have made the decision to cancel this wonderful opportunity for students in 2020.
We have been fortunate to be given an allocation of time in 2021 when they are in
Year 10 so our present Year 9’s will not miss out on this event.

The providers of the camp have agreed to refund our deposits or move them to next
year. | have decided to get the funds back to assist some families who may be in
need.

| ask you to please await information from us as to when we have received the
money and we will then process the full refund.

| have been asked by some families if they can leave the amount paid for the camp
for next year or transfer it to their fee account and we are happy to do either as well.

Please let our Finance Office know
1.If you wish the money refunded to you
2. If you wish us to hold it for the same camp in 2021
3. If you wish to put it towards your fee account

These are difficult times, but we are working together to get out into the inevitable
better days ahead.

Thank you for your support.

With every best wish

A

Patricia Rodrigues (Ms)
Principal
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